
Social Committee General Meeting –July 11, 2022 

 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Jeanie Kunz, Enid Lobel, Debbie McDowell, Barbara 
Milligan, Cathy Sirocky, Holly White. 

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

Approval of minutes—Cathy S. made a motion to approve the June 13, 2022 minutes. Jeanie K. seconded the motion, 
and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the June 30, 2022 account balance was $4,544.51 less the Good Neighbor account of 
$898.04 for a net balance of $3,646.47.  

Activities- 

 Arlene Smith said the 139 July 4th Party attendees really enjoyed the food and good weather. Next year, she 
expects to begin this event at 5:30 and serve dinner at 6:00. The weather should be cooler at the later start 
time. 

Events- 

 Todd Welsh stated that 112 people have donated $1110.00 for the July 17 Concert at the Gazebo. Volunteers 
will set up in the morning, The Left Edge will arrive at 2:30 and the entertainment will begin at 4:30. Todd may 
give out door prizes with any extra money. 

 Cathy S. stated that 24 people have signed up for the August 25 Grounds for Sculpture bus trip. There are 52 
seats on the bus, and the Social Committee needs 31 people to break even.  

 Mary. P. said the Camco Movie Night will take place on August 26 and will show King Richard starting at  
7:00 p.m.  

 Barbara M. will send a September 11 End of Summer Party “Save the Date” email this week. 
 Approximately twenty people have signed up for the November 6 RAP Craft Fair. Holly White said there would 

be a table of baked goods for sale. In order to protect the crafts, volunteers will ask attendees to eat these food 
items at home. 

 Kathy Flaherty explained that RAP had First Right of Refusal at Rivercrest for December 4, the date of the holiday 
dinner dance. 

CAB Liaison–Karen Windau said the Sloan clubhouse new floors would be installed on July 18 and July 19. She stated 
there had been excellent community response to the roofing amendment. 

Discussion- 

 Mary P. explained that Deb Laspas, a pharmacist with Costco and a new RAP resident, would like to coordinate a 
flu/pneumonia vaccine clinic. Rite Aid administered these vaccines every fall through 2019.  

 Kathy Flaherty asked if there was a line item in the treasurer’s report regarding how much money the Hackers 
had given to the Good Neighbor Fund. 

Since there was no further business, Holly W. made a motion to adjourn.  Barbara M. seconded, and the motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


